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Hello, all!!

Thank you all, once again, for helping to make this issue of the
newsletter come together. I apologize for this issue being a bit
late on the calendar. I'll be sure to have the next one back on
track in time for ALA in Orlando, making the deadline for the
next issue is May 14! Sorry for the short interval!

Also I'd like to ask the Round Table to please think about writing
some short general interest articles for the upcoming issues of
the newsletter. During my time as Editor, many of you have sent
in some wonderful pieces, and have really made this newsletter
a success. I sincerely thank you all for that support. But as is
my role, I need to ask you to continue that support. If you've
participated in an interesting GLBT event in your library, or if
there is an interesting GLBT collection you know about..
anything at all that might be of interest to this group, please
write something up to share with all of us. There are so many
amazing things going on today in the global GLBT community,
and we all need to be more aware of what's really out there!

That's enough for my rant. If you have any questions or
comments about the newsletter, or if you wish to submit
something for an upcoming issue, please email me. I'll be more
than happy to help in any way I can.

Thank you for your ongoing support!

Ken Wells, GLBTRT Newsletter Editor
kenwells@ufl.edu
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Hi everyone.

I wanted to use my space in this letter to thank everyone for
the cards, flowers, calls, and e-mails that I have received
from you. Your words have meant a lot as I get back to work
and life after Rob's death. It is great to know that there are
so many people that had us in their thoughts. I am sorry
that I missed out on Midwinter and hope to see all of you in
Orlando in June. If I owe anyone e-mail or correspondance
just remind me and I will take care of it. I lost track of a lot of
e-mail and hope I have not forgotten any questions or
requests you may have sent me.

I know a lot of you have been busy with Round Table
activities and I just wanted to thank you all. TJ Lusher for
getting the Web site running. Deborah Battisti and
commitee for getting the update to the YA bibliography. Cal
Zunt, Rich DiRusso, and Lynn Evarts for their program at
PLA in Seattle. There is always plenty to do so don't
hesitate to get involved.

Steve Stratton, Head, Collections & Tech Services
Cal State-Channel Islands
Stephen.Stratton@csuci.edu

Anne L. Moore, Coordinator for Access Services
W.E.B. Du Bois Library
University of  Massachusetts
amoore@library.umass.edu

A publication of the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgendered
Round Table of the American Library Association

http://www.ala.org/glbtrt

GLBTRT Newsletter  (ISSN 1533-7219) is an official
publication  of the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual,
Transgendered Round Table of the American Library
Association. It appears quarterly in March, June, September,
and December. Subscriptions are included in your membership
fee to the round table via annual membership to the GLBTRT.

American Library Association
50 E. Huron St.,
Chicago, IL  60611

Letters to the editor, correspondance to the above address
care of:

Ken Wells, GLBTRT Newsletter Editor
kenwells@ufl.edu



GLBTRT Newsletter Spring 2004Volume 16
Number  1

2

2

Stonewall Book Awards Announced

The 2004 winners of the Stonewall Book Awards were
announced to thunderous applause on January 11 at the
GLBT Roundtable social held at the spectacular Mission
Branch of the San Diego Public Library during the ALA
Midwinter meeting.

Monique Troung is the winner of the Barbara Gittings Award in
Literature for The Book of Salt (Houghton Mifflin). The Book
of Salt chronicles the life of Binh, the Vietnamese  French
immigrant and his years as Gertrude Stein and Alice B.
Toklas’ live-in cook in 1930s Paris.  The Book of Salt is a
savory delight of unexpected depth, beauty and emotion.
John D’Emillo is the winner of the Israel Fishman Award in
Nonfiction for Lost Prophet: the Life and Times of Bayard
Rustin (Free Press), the thrilling, in-depth portrait of the late
activist.

The Stonewall Book Awards, formally called the ALA Gay,
Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgendered (GLBT) Award was
established in 1971 and is the oldest award of its kind.

The Stonewall Book Award finalists in literature are:
The Cutting Room (Cannongate) by Louise Welsh
Keeping You a Secret (Little, Brown) by Julie Ann Peters
Lives of the Circus Animals: A Novel (Morrow) by Christopher
Bram
Southland (Akashic) by Nina Revoyer

The Stonewall Book Award finalists in nonfiction are:
Beautiful Shadow: a Life of Patricia Highsmith
(Bloomsbury) by Andrew Wilson
Before Stonewall: Activists for Gay and Lesbian Rights in
Historical Context (Haworth) edited by Vern L. Bullough,
RN,PhD
Intertwined Lives: Margaret Mead, Ruth Benedict and their
Circle (KamGmBenedict and :7sh
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The Harvey Milk Story.  By Kari Krakow. Two Lives
Publishing, 2002. 32 pp. $17.95 hardback
 (ISBN 096744683X)

Author Kari Krakow’s picture book biography describes the
life and assassination of Harvey Milk, the first openly gay
man elected to public office in the U.S.  Krakow describes
the life of an extremely popular boy who becomes an
internally troubled youth when he realizes that his secret
sexual orientation may ostracize him from his family and
friends.  Harvey’s pivotal move to San Francisco’s Castro
district provides the safe environment for him to become
openly gay, yet Harvey soon realizes that even in San
Francisco, gays experienced significant discrimination.  He
decides to run for the Board of Supervisors to try and end
some of the injustices he has witnessed.

While the initial focus of this biography is on Harvey and his
relationships, the conclusion leaves the reader unclear as to
how these relationships evolve after he becomes involved in
politics.  At the same time, these unknowns may provide a
springboard for discussions or further reading.

Talented illustrator David Gardner’s previous work in anima-
tion studios is apparent in his watercolors that depict Harvey’s
personal and political life.  The assassinations themselves are
visually and verbally dealt with in an accurate but delicate
manner.  While this book may be targeted for upper elemen-
tary students, anyone ten and above may be informed,
enlightened, and moved by this courageous man’s fight for
equality.

Reviewed by Jim Kaisen, Ph.D., Western Illinois Univer-
sity; Karen Hindhede, M.A., Black Hawk College

Hello everyone!  The website continues to grow and
prosper.  According to the website statistics kept by the
University Libraries at Northern Illinois the GLBT site is a
received almost 2,000 visits for the month of February
2004.  Please continue to send along corrections and
updates for the website!  People are looking at the site!

We have added a new bibliography entitled the Gay
Holocaust check it out at http://www.niulib.niu.edu/
lgbt/Gay_Holocaust_Final.htm.  The hand-outs from the
PLA presentation will soon be added to the website- so
keep an eye out for that information.

I am in the very early stages of creating a searchable
database for the Stonewall Book Awards.  When the
finished you will be able to search for items by author, title,
winner/finalist, year and category (non-fiction vs. fiction).

I am also adding meeting information to the website for the
upcoming ALA meeting in Orlando.  If you have a meeting
you would like to have added- send me the date, time,
place and title.  TBA is okay, just remember to update as
you received further details.

So stay tuned, the fun has just begun!

TJ Lusher, Chair
Web/Clearinghouse Committee
tlusher@niu.edu

Endowment Fund Tops $30,000 Mark

As of February 29, 2004, GLBTRT’s endowment fund has a
principal of $30,484.26.  This represents an increase of
almost 29% from a year ago.  ALA requires a minimum
principal amount of $40,000 in order to endow GLBTRT’s
book award fund.  This means that we still need to raise
$9,500 to establish the endowment.  In order to generate
sufficient income to fully support both the “Stonewall –
Israel Fishman Award for Nonfiction” and the “Barbara
Gittings Award for Literature” we will need to raise at least
$75,000.  The “Stonewall Book Awards Endowment” is
important to the GLBTRT in order to create financial stability
allowing us to be less dependent on unpredictable member-
ship dues.

To date the GLBTRT has a membership of 560 people.
Dues collected from membership fees are used to cover all
operating expenses, including annual book awards but
excluding our annual breakfast which has been self
supporting.  The RT is currently in good financial shape.

Margaret M. Pas
Treasurer, GLBTRT
mpas@sympatico.ca
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Eight Seconds. By Jean Ferris. Puffin, 2002. 192 pp.
$5.99 paper (ISBN 0142301213)

John wins rodeo competitions.  He dates a girl that makes
other high school guys envious.  He fights well enough to
dish out as many black eyes and bloody noses as he
receives; however, during a series of late night discussions
with another rodeo competitor named Kit, something
awakens deep within John.

Before author Jean Ferris wrote this coming of age novel for
teens, she spent time observing at a rodeo camp.  As a result,
she captured the highly competitive and macho atmosphere
that exists among cowboys.  The ideal that these young men
aspire to is that of a rugged fighter who runs down any sort of
deviation from this masculine image.  The juxtaposition of this
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Thank you for your support!!

DELIVER  IMMEDIATELY

Presorted Standard
US Postage Paid

Gainesville, Florida
Permit 1


